A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 10th March 2016 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Marjo McGee, David Wilson and Martin Wise, also present district councillor Rob Simister, Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and Ian Tiller from the Representative Group of Residents of Orchard Coombe.
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Kevin Bulmer, Nick Henry and James Collins.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 11th February 2016 were signed as correct.
3. Matters Arising. Peter would forward the correspondence concerning the unsuitable gates that had been installed at the Old Barracks without planning permission to Rob Simister. Peter had spoken with the enforcement officer about the parking of vehicles connected with Green Broom.
4. Parish Hall. The Garden Show was coming up on 9th  April
5. Newsletter/Website. The March edition had been published with articles promoting the Garden Show.
6.  Recreation Ground. All well. The grass cutters were keeping the same prices as last year and had been told the date of the village fete. 
7. District Councillors Report. Rob explained that SODC had adopted a Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) as a new way of securing money for infrastructure. He also updated the meeting on the CSP all five councils have now agreed to appoint Capita and Vinci as their preferred bidders to deliver a range of services. Focus groups were being held help improve our waste collection service. They're happening on Monday 21 March (Vale) and Wednesday 23 March (South).  Bin stickers are being used to try and address the ongoing problem with recycling being contaminated with food waste and nappies. An air quality consultation is going on and residents have until 25 March to comment. Applications for the latest round of capital grants are now open. 
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmers had been circulated via email.
9. Planning and unauthorised developments. P16/ S0186/FUL Enigma Estate Cold Harbour Lane Goring Heath RG8 7SZ Change of use from stable to office/workshop and applying for a retrospective application of a flue (Wood burner) **Retrospective application**. Should be refused. 
P16/ S0638/HH Greenhills Shirvells Hill Goring Heath RG8 7SP No Strong Views
10.  Finance   There was £12.916.89 in the bank on 3rd March.  £180.00 had been paid in £150 from adverts in the parish magazine and £30.00 from Whitchurch Parish Council as their half of the cost of the buglar for Remembrance Sunday. The following payments were authorised 
	March Newsletter
	
	£240.00

	Clerks salary February 
	
	£296.00

	HMRC 
	
	£74.00

	Community First Oxfordshire 16/17 subs
	
	£70.00

	Dog bins
	
	£50.23

	OALC subscription
	
	£220.92

	
	
	£951.15





The meeting also authorised the clerk to pay Rod d’Ayala for the restoration work at Crays Pond when it arrived ( £1,712.30) when it arrived so that the grant could be claimed before the end of the financial year.
11. War Memorial Martin and Peter had met with Keith Brooks and Jim Donahue and Whitchurch Parish council are happy for the work to go ahead so the plan is to go ahead and apply for grants when the next round comes up in June. Nick will look at the capital grants scheme
12.  Fencing for Garton End play area.  The grant will have to wait until July as the application had been lost in the system.

13. Defibrillator .  Nick Elsome reported that South Oxfordshire had agreed a grant of £9,700 so the defibrillator and box can be purchased. 

14. Linking the Footpath to Goring. Peter had made some progress but then there had been some backtracking but Peter would keep pursuing the matter.
15. Crays Pond/ Tinepits.  Ian Tiller from the Representative Group of Residents of Orchard Coombe came to discuss how much if any the parish council could give for grass cutting in Orchard Coombe and also to mention the concern of some residents regarding the management of the Tinepits pond area. With regard to a contribution towards the grass cutting it was agreed that as the grant from OCC Highways had been reduced considerably the meeting would decide how much could be given to the Orchard Coombe residents when information concerning this year’s grant was known.  The parish council has a duty to manage the land at Tinepits for the whole parish and has a duty to promote biodiversity. Martin will look at the area meet up with those concerned and come up with a management plan that will hopefully suit all users. Tree work at Tinepits Regarding the tree work Heritage trees had given a quote of around £2,200 for the work on the trees at Crays Pond.  Peter would get some more quotes. Crays Pond the specification of the work had had to alter due to the location of the service pipes Rod d’Ayala had been coordinating with Toe to make sure the work was finished in time and the grant could be claimed.
16. Working Parties. The litter blitz had been combined with the WI’s Clean for the Queen on 5 March chosen at the next meeting.
17. Village Fete 28 May Nick Elsome would sign documents. Tim Sheldon is setting up the Barbeque and Sue who helped on it last year will be coming again this year.
18. Queen’s 90th birthday Celebrations 11/12 June 2016. All OK
19. AOB Nick is looking into the latest developments at the White Lion.  Asbestos in bags had been dumped in Deadmans Lane. The usual local clubs and societies to be invited to speak at the Annual Parish Meeting.
20. Date of the next meeting will be  Thursday 14th April at 7pm followed by the Annual Parish Meeting at 8pm
The meeting finished at 9.35 pm
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